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Fellow Jamaicans & Friends of Jamaica:  
 

TƘŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀƴǘƭȅ ŀǿŀƛǘŜŘ ȅŜŀǊ нлмн ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ŜȄŎŜǇǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǳƴŀōŀǎƘŜŘƭȅ άƎŀǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎέ ŦƻǊ 
WŀƳŀƛŎŀΩǎ extraordinary journey on the domestic and international stage, thus far.  We felt doubly blessed by the 
privilege of celebrating half a century of political Independence and for the opportunity to showcase the brilliant 
achievements of the people of our beautiful Caribbean island as a, άbŀǘƛƻƴ ƻn ŀ aƛǎǎƛƻƴέΦ 
 

Our Government and people rose magnificently to the occasion at home and equally so abroad. Without a doubt,  the 
Diaspora unified in all our communities in every geographic location to commemorate the historic milestone and mark 
longstanding collaborative relationships and friendships at the people to people, civil society and State levels.  That we 
ŀƭǎƻ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǎǳǇŜǊƭŀǘƛǾŜ ǇǊƻƳƻǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ά.ǊŀƴŘ WŀƳŀƛŎŀέ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǇƘŜƴƻƳŜƴŀƭ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ WŀƳŀƛŎŀƴ 
Olympians, building on the legacy of the forerunners in sports and athletics, was an additional golden gift.    
 

The team at the Consulate General of Jamaica, at Miami remains grateful for the outpouring of support, recognition, 
and good wishes expressed from within the Jamaican Diaspora community and from the friends of Jamaica.  You who 
have shared the journey with us have embraced in love ǘƘŜ άhut of Many One Peopleέ ǇƘƛƭƻǎƻǇƘȅ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƻǳǊ 
hallmark as we continue to vision and execute the policy and programs necessary to shape our ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ future.  I must, 
note with gratitude the team of USA-South community facilitators who made the year-long άWŀƳŀƛŎŀ рлέ celebratory 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǎƻ ƎǊŀƴŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ  ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƘŜ /ƻƴǎǳƭŀǘŜ DŜƴŜǊŀƭΩǎ Diaspora Honors Legacy Gala such an 
outstanding success.  I thank all who participated, and salute again all the outstanding honorees whose sterling 
contributions were so aptly and deservedly recognized.  
   
As Jamaicans, we are cognizant, equally, of the challenges overcome and the pressing situations with which we must 
still grapple in order to achieve our socio-economic and developmental goals.  We continue to build on the positive 
indicators, and to lay the groundwork for the achievement of even more measurable national development in the 
future.  We ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘΣ ǘƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜΣ ǘƘŀǘ  ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅΩǎ ƛƴŘŜƭƛōƭŜ ǎŎǊƛǇǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ƛƎƴƻǊŜŘΣ  ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ WŀƳŀƛŎŀ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
sustained and propelled forward, buoyed not only by the indomitable spirit of our people, as reflected in the examples 
set by our heroes past and present,  but by the concerted will and efforts of all. 
 

Since my last annual greeting, we have experienced the peaceful, democratic governmental change which is the 
ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ƳŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƛǘŜǊŀƭƭȅ ŀŎŎƻƳǇƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŀ άaŜŜǘ WŀƳŀƛŎŀέ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ƛƴ every corner of the 
world where our cultural arts and economic products have penetrated on the wings of our proud people, and indeed 
the goodwill of many admirers.   Mindful of our many blessings, I am privileged to be able to extend the warmest of 
{ŜŀǎƻƴΩs Greetings, and to take the opportunity to re-commit to even greater effort in 2013, as with your gracious 
partnership  - the partnership of colleagues, elected officials, Diaspora, and many other friends of Jamaica -   we look 
forward to continued progreǎǎ ŦƻǊ άWŀƳŀƛŎŀΣ [ŀƴŘ ²Ŝ [ƻǾŜέΦ  

 

Sandra Grant Griffiths, JP, 

Consul General of Jamaica, Miami 

http://www.jaasf.info/
mailto:rqecon@hotmail.com
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Message from the Coalition of Jamaican Alumni Associations of Florida 
 
Dear Alumni Associations, JEPA and Friends:  
 
aŜǊǊȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ DƻŘΩǎ ǊƛŎƘŜǎǘ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΗ hƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ all Jamaican alumni 
associations and the Jamaica Ex-Police Association, thanks for your support throughout the year, without which, many 
of our events would not have been successful.  Thank you for your steadfast commitment to your alma mater and to 
the continued development of education in Jamaica, and to the communities in Florida. Through your efforts, 
Jamaican alumni associations have become very powerful and effective agents for social and cultural development in 
Florida, and catalysts of change in Jamaica. Thank you for making tƘŜ /ƻŀƭƛǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ά!ƭƭ !ƭǳƳƴƛ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴǎ 
²ŜŜƪŜƴŘέ ƛƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлмн a huge success, as not only did you turn out at the events over the three days, you 
helped to spread the word and caused the walkathon to have the largest turn-out to date. We are grateful to 
members of the Planning Board for their steadfast faith in the aims and objectives of the Coalition and for the extra 
effort during the All Alumni Weekend. 
 
The Coalition also expresses its sincere gratitude to our Consul General, the Honorable Sandra Grant Griffiths and her 
staff, Ms. Cheryl Wynter, Ms. Dahlia Walker-Huntington (Attorney-at-Law), and Mr. Lawrence Brown (CPA) for their 
ǊƻƭŜ ŀǎ ŀŘǾƛǎŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻŀƭƛǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀƭǳƳƴƛ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǎŀƛŘ άƴƻέ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŀǎƪ ŦƻǊ 
help, and in your support you have given magnanimously even when you have multiple activities on some week-ends. 
Our gratitude to Addy Chin-Ogilvie, our resident photographer and ambassador to all alumni events. 
 
As organizations and individuals supporting education in Jamaica, you are helping to shape the future of Jamaica as 
your ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜƭȅ ƛƳǇŀŎǘƛƴƎ WŀƳŀƛŎŀΩǎ human capital and the productivity of its labor force.  This is 
indeed a huge task which some may say is beyond the scope of your contribution. However, looking at what you have 
accomplished over the past year in terms of your contributions to scholarship, school feeding programs, infrastructure 
upgrading, and school supplies, the only conclusion that can be drawn is that you have impacted in a very positive way 
the lives of thousands of Jamaican students, the future architects of the Jamaican economy. We are aware that 
ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƛƴǎǘƛǘǳǘƛƻƴǎ Ŧŀƭƭǎ ǎƘƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜŜŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ōǳŘƎŜǘΦ ²Ƙŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƎƛǾŜ ƛǎ helping 
to fill that void and for this you must be commended. We thank you for your consistent effort and pray that the impact 
of your contribution will be multiplied ten-fold. There is more to do as our efforts are far from complete.  
 
Where do we go from here? We are looking to have two ALL ALUMNI EVENTS in 2013 including the walkathon on 
December 7, 2013. The board is hoping that alumni associations will use both events as fundraisers, especially those 
associations that have experienced financial difficulties holding individual fundraising events. The Coalition will serve 
as the organizer and in a few days we will be sending out a survey for your response. 
 
As we look to the New Year, let us remember and live by our schoolǎΩ mottos. For example, there are lessons to be 
learned from the motto of Montego Bay High School ά9{{9 bhb ±L59wLέΣ TO BE, RATHER THAN TO SEEM that refers 
to someone who is authentic, rather than someone who is only pretending to be something; from Mount Alvernia 
ά!5 !{¢w! t9w !{t9w!έΣ ¢HROUGH HARDSHIPS TO THE STARS; from ST. JAGO άLABOR OMNIA VINCITέ, 
LABOUR/HARD WORK CONQUERS ALL; and from FERNCOURT άLABOR VINCITέ, WORK CONQUERS ALL.  Like you, we 
will continue to volunteer our time, energy and resources to help your organizations and to reach out to the 
unfortunate in our society.  
 
ά²Ŝ ǇǊŀȅ ƘŀǇǇƛƴŜǎǎ ōŜ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŘƻƻǊΦ aŀȅ ƛǘ ƪƴƻŎƪ ŜŀǊƭȅΣ ǎǘŀȅ ƭŀǘŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƎƛŦǘ ƻŦ Dh5Ωǎ ǇŜŀŎŜΣ ƭƻǾŜΣ Ƨƻȅ ŀƴŘ ƎƻƻŘ 
healthέ (Anonymous).                                         

Rupert Rhodd PhD & Sandra Schrouder, PhD 
     Co-Chairs, Coalition of Jamaican Alumni Associations of Florida 
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JAMAICAN DIASPORA ADVISORY BOARD MEMBER 
 

aȅ WŀƳŀƛŎŀƴ Ψ5ƛŀǎǇƻǊŀƴǎΩ: 
 
Best wishes for a very Merry Christmas and a most prosperous New Year! What an exciting 
and involved 2012 it was!  I trust we all managed to reflect, and participate in some of the 
Ƴŀƴȅ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƻǊȅ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜǊŜ ǎǘŀƎŜŘ ƛƴ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ bŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ рлth Anniversary of 
Independence.  We give thanks for the many blessings of the past year, both here in the 
Southern USA and in Jamaica. 

 
As we get ready to approach 2013, my prayer is that we will continue to hold on to our faith, give thanks to our Lord 
and Savior, sustain and embrace our country pride, and value and suǇǇƻǊǘ ƻǳǊ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ Ψ5ƛŀǎǇƻǊŀƴǎΩ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜƎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
beyond. 

 
I must take this opportunity to thank each and everyone who has reached out to my team and I in the past year. Each 
message of encouragement or criticism has been helpful in giving us direction in forging ahead in a manner that is 
inclusive, supportive and all embracing.  To those who have sponsored us in any way, your contributions, financial or 
in-kind, have gone a long way in helping us reach out to Jamaican communities, businesses and organizations, near 
and far.  As Jamaicans, we know very well άŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƛŎƪƭŜ ƳŜƪ ŀ ƳǳŎƪƭŜέ so no amount of money, product or service is 
too small for us to utilize. 

 
The Jamaican Diaspora is invited and encouraged to get involved in the affairs of our island home.  As we know, 
Jamaica is a blessed island, one for which we can be proud despite our challenges, as is so evident in among other 
ǘƘƛƴƎǎΣ ǘƘŜ άhƴŜ tŜƻǇƭŜέ ŦƛƭƳκŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǎŎǊŜŜƴŜŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ όLŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǎŜŜƴ ƛǘ ȅŜǘΣ ƳŀƪŜ 
it a priority for the New Year). 

  
For 2013, we will continue our commitment to raise funds for the following: 
 

a. Purchase blood pressure machines for hospitals and clinics in Jamaica 
b. Build a well needed basic school in our effort to support early childhood education 
c. SuǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ άwŜƎƎŀŜ DƛǊƭȊέ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƳŀƭŜǎ ǇǳǊǎǳƛƴƎ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ όǎƻŎŎŜǊύ ŀǎ ŀƴ ŀǾŜƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ǎƻŎƛŀƭΣ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ 
ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ǿŜƭŦŀǊŜΦ  ¸ƻǳǘƘ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳƴƎ !Řǳƭǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻǳǊ ŦƻŎǳǎΧΧǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƻǳǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΣ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎΣ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜƳΗ  

 
ά5ƛŀǎǇƻǊŀ ŀ ²Ŝ ΧΧΧΦέ WŀƳŀƛŎŀ [ŀƴŘ ²Ŝ [ove. 

 
Susan Lycett Davis Ed.D (Dr. Sue) 

 December 18, 2012 
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Remarks on Behalf of Jamaican Alumni Associations at the Church Service at Holy Family 

Church on December 9, 2012 
 

Bethany Powell (President of Clarendon College Alumni Association of Florida) 
 
Good morning Church! 

 

Consul General, The Honorable Mrs. Sandra Grant-Griffiths; The Minister of Education, the  Honorable  and Rev. 

Ronnie Thwaites; Rev. Horace Ward, members of Holy Family church; friends: 

 

We are told that in everything you do, give thanks. I have been asked to offer thanks 

on behalf of the Coalition of Jamaican Alumni Associations. Today we give thanks for 

many reasons: 

 

1. We give thanks of course to Rev. Ward for his very warm welcome here today.  

2. We thank Hon. Thwaites for taking time to come and dialogue with us, walk 

with us and now to preach to us. 

3. As always we thank our gracious Consul General, the Hon. Sandra Grant 

Griffiths for lending the touch of class to our events. 

For those who may not know, there are over 50 Jamaican high school alumni 

associations in the South Florida area. There are also other organizations of Jamaicans 

in fraternity associations such as the Jamaica Ex-Constabulary Association.  

 

hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ п ȅŜŀǊǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜƴǘ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ ϷмƳƛƭƭƛƻƴ όȅŜǎΣ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ¦{ dollars), to schools in Jamaica. The money, 

equipment and assorted building projects not only provide needed support to the students and schools, it pours 

money into the local economy. As any economist will tell you, spending one dollar has a multiplied effect and 

therefore in terms of our effort the impact of our contribution far exceeds the dollar value amount. 

 

Additionally, and perhaps just as important, there are less concrete benefits from these gifts. Current students see 

ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ even know them that care about their education and their potential. And we model 

this example of reaching back, of giving back, to lead to a stronger future for Jamaica, land we love. 

 

The mission statement of the Coalition is quite simply: EDUCATION MATTERS. Those who are products of the Jamaican 

Educational system can appreciate the advantage that a strong education provides. Thank you for all that you do to 

assist us demonstrate this fact, and we hope you will continue to share with us in whatever way you can, whether 

through your attendance at our functions, sponsoring our events, or donating products. Through this encouragement 

we are energized to continue to do our part to help build a stronger Jamaica. 

 

Very simply stated, we give thanks, and wish everyone a wonderful holiday season, and health and happiness as we 

begin a New Year. 

Bethany Powell 
December 9, 2012 
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JAMAICAN ALUMNI ASSOCIATIONS WEEKEND IN FLORIDA 
DECEMBER 7-9, 2012 

 
WŀƳŀƛŎŀΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΣ IƻƴΦ wƻƴŀƭŘ ¢ƘǿŀƛǘŜǎ ǿas the main 
attraction at the recently concluded ALL ALUMNI ASSOCIATIONS 
WEEKEND in Florida, December 7-9, 2012. On Friday, December 7, 2012 
the Minister was the keynote speaker at the Community Education 
Forum at Florida Atlantic University, Davie Campus.  Here he gave an 
ƻǾŜǊǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ WŀƳŀƛŎŀΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ǳǎǳŀƭ ŎƘŀǊƳƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŜƭƻǉǳŜƴǘ 
manner challenged us to look not only at the needs of our individual alma 
mater but at early childhood education. On the right, the Minister of 
Education in conversation with Clayton Todd (President of Dinthill 
Technical Alumni Association) and Althea Robinson (President of the 
Florida Chapter of Excelsior Alumni Association); and  below and to the 

left he poses with Dr. 
Carolyn Stewart, 
Assistant Vice President 
of Community Relations 
ŦƻǊ C!¦Ωǎ .ǊƻǿŀǊŘ 
Campuses (center), her 
mother Bishop Carmen 
Stewart, the former 
Custos of St. Andrew 
(seated in front, and a 
friend). Dr. Stewart welcomed the Minister to Florida Atlantic 

University, emphasizing C!¦Ωǎ commitment to community development through events like community education 
forum. The Forum was chaired by Dahlia Walker-Huntington (Below and to the left). Above and to the right, the 
Minister makes a point during his delivery.  

 
On Saturday, Minister Thwaites and the Consul General of Jamaica to 
the Southeast United States, the Honorable Sandra Grant Griffiths 
(below) donned their sneakers and led the group of alumni 
association members and friends in the annual 5K walkathon at 
Central Broward Regional Park in Lauderhill. This was the third 
straight year for the walkathon and it produced the largest turn-out 
of supporters. Over 35 alumni associations were represented with 
some schools having a large contingent of supporters. This year 
ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ǘǊƻǇƘƛŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ ǘƻ {ǘΦ IǳƎƘΩǎΣ vǳŜŜƴΩǎΣ ŀƴŘ !ƭǇƘŀ 
Academy.  
 

On Sunday, December 9, 2012 at 10:00 AM, the all alumni fraternity 
worshipped with congregants at the Holy Family Episcopal Church  in 
Miami Gardens. The Minister of Education, the Hon. Rev. Ronald Thwaites 
delivered the sermon and the Rev. Horace Ward was the officiating 
minister. CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ά.ǊǳƴŎƘέ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ CƛƴƎŜǊ [ƛŎƪƛƴΩ 
Restaurant in Pembroke Pines. The event was hosted by Bridgette 
Waldemar who did an outstanding job. Thanks also to Malachi Smith for 
Ƙƛǎ άŘǳō ǇƻŜǘǊȅέ presentation at the brunch. 
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²ƻǊŘǎ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ƻǳǊ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ WŀƳŀƛŎŀΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ 
IƻƴƻǊŀōƭŜ wƻƴŀƭŘ ¢ƘǿŀƛǘŜǎΩ ǊƻƭŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ !ƭǳƳƴƛ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴǎ ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘΦ We are 
indebted to him for taking time out of his busy schedule to be with us, for his 
presentations over the three day period,  his inspiring sermon, and for being such a 
great role model. ¢ƘŜ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊΩǎ willingness to serve Jamaica and to assist the alumni 
associations in Florida have re-energized the alumni groups and we look forward to 
ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƛƳ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ WŀƳŀƛŎŀΩǎ 
educational resources.  
 
The Coalition is deeply appreciative of the support of its corporate sponsors, without 
which the Alumni Associations Weekend and other activities of the Coalition would 
not have been possible. We salute the sponsors listed below and wish them the best 
in 2013:  
 

1. Victoria Mutual Building Society 

2. Jamaica National Building Society 

3. Jamaica National Money Transfer 

4. First World Imports 

5. Florida Atlantic University     

6. Brow Boutique           

7. PNC Bank        

8. VP Records 

9. Ocho Rios Food 

10. The Law Offices of Dahlia A. Walker PA 

11. Delancey-Hill PA 

12. Jamaica Awareness 

13. Caribbean Bar Association 

14. Crichton Mullings 

15. Daughters of the Caribbean 

16. Flowers by Grace 

17. Island Design Studios 

18. Hamilton, Miller & Birthisel 

19. Jamaica Tourist Board                  

20. Jamaican American Bar Association                 ά.ǊǳƴŎƘέ a/ .ǊƛŘƎŜǘǘŜ ²ŀƭŘŜƳŀǊ 

21. Pieces of Jamaica      

22. Ramil Pharmacy       

23. The Golding Law Group         

24. Dornette Mullings   

25. Island Stylee 

26. The Chaistle Group  

27. Douglas Rapid Rehab 

28. Eddy Edwards and Riddims Marketing 

29. Mark Swaby, Dreamy Riley and Irietimes  

30. Island Design Studio 

31. Weston Nissan Volvo    

 

 

The Minister with Rev. Dennis Grant, Former President 
of Trench Town High School Alumni Association 

Suzette Rochester, manager, Victoria 

Mutual Building Society of Florida speaking 

at the community forum 



 
The Coalition Monthly ς December 2012                                                                                                                       Page | 7  

 

 

Picture Gallery 
(Education Forum at FAU) 

   
            Part of the audience at the Education Forum The Minister with the Consul General, Dahlia Walker-Huntington,
    Rupert Rhodd and the vice Counsel General    
 

   
     The Minister meets Immaculate Alumnae President                  The Minister greeted by Leary Mullings (Knox Alumni Association) 
      Jennifer Hoyes while her husband looks on  
 

   
 The Minister meeting Barrington Russell, Mayor of Lauderdale               The Minister meets Rudy Kameka, STGC Old Boys President 
 Lakes  Dahlia Walker looks on 
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         The Minister meeting Eddy Edwards of Riddims Marketing   The Minister with Members of STGC Old Boys  
 

              
      The Minister shaking hands with Xavier Murphy (JC Old Boys   The Minister poses with Michael Rose, President of Tarrant  
      President)Σ ǿƘƛƭŜ {ǘŜǿŀǊǘ ²ŜōǎǘŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ²ƻƭƳŜǊΩǎ !ƭǳƳƴƛ       High School Alumni association 
      Association looks on 
 

WALKATHON PICTURES 
 

 

 

 

ALPHA ALUMN I GROUP 

 

           
 

 

 

              


